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New Officers Take Oath
at July Local 14 Meeting

Dennis Earl Oscar Bunch Deneen Dillard

Following the Local 14 elections on June 21, 
newly elected and returning officers met at the 
Amalgamated meeting on July 30 to take the 
oath of office.

Taking the oath of office were newly elected 
Local 14 President Dennis Earl, Vice President 
Edd McNulty, Recording Secretary Lori Schultz, 
Financial Secretary-Treasurer Sue Rodgers, 
Recreation Director Ryan Lukasik, Education 
Director Arthur Espinoza, Sr., Guide Jamele 
Perry, Sergeant-at-arms David Ringle, and 
Trustees Maria Braman, Ryan Baughey, and 
Jamaal Kirby.

Dennis Earl thanked the membership for their 
support and pledged to work with the members 
on a daily basis to keep Local 14 growing and 
improving. “It is a real honor to be allowed to 
serve this great membership,” he said. 

He also urged members to keep attending meet-
ings, get involved in the union’s activities, and 
make their opinions known on social and political 
issues so that the union can keep moving forward 
and do what it needs to do. “I hope to always be 
guided by your best interests,” he said. “I need 

you guys to help me stay there.”
Local 14 President Emeritus Oscar Bunch said, 

“We’ve got a bright future here, probably the best 
in General Motors. We’re going to keep growing.” 
He noted he had met with a lot of GM officials 
over the years, and they all brag about Toledo. 
He also noted that a proposal to cut the hours 
of the Financial Secretary-Treasurer to 20 per 
week was unnecessary and counter- productive. 
“We sure don’t need any changes here,” he said.

Other speakers discussed this by-laws change 
before it was voted down by the membership by 
an overwhelming majority. One member com-
mented, “If it ain’t broke, don’t fix it.”

Members also addressed issues including pay 
for temporary workers at the Oscar Bunch UAW/
GM Powertrain Park and the use of paper ballots 
in deciding issues which come up at the meetings. 

Earl also discussed the many committees which 
Local 14 has, noted that he will be working with 
committee chairpersons in upcoming weeks to 
update committee efforts, and urged interested 
members join the committees and make their 
voices heard.

UAW Trustees’ Semi-Annual Audit Report



 PAGE 2 UNION PROGRESS SEPTEMBER 22, 2017



 SEPTEMBER 22, 2017  PAGE  3
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Community 
Services Dept.

The Community Services 
Department develops programs 
and materials to help both 
working and unemployed UAW 
members and their families in 
the areas of health and social 
services. The department trains 
local union Community Services 
Committees and union counsel-
ors who can then link members 
and their families with health, 
financial, or other problems to 
the government and private 
agencies who can assist them. 
It also helps UAW locals run 
Employee Assistance Programs.

The department works closely 
with the UAW Strike Assistance 
Department in helping UAW 
members during a strike and 
plays an activist role in many 
agencies, coalitions, and com-
munity groups.

Get involved in 
your union!

Attend the  
Amalgamated 

Meetings
All active and re-
tired members of 
Local 14 are eligi-

ble to attend 
the Amalgamated 

meetings. 
These meetings are 
held 4 times a year 
at 9 a.m. on the 4th 
Sunday of January, 

April, July, and 
October.  

Next Amalgamated 
meeting is 
October 22.

Benefits Representa-
tive Hours At  
Local 14 

THURSDAYS 12:00 PM 
to  4:00 PM 

 FRIDAYS 8:00 AM 
to 12:00 PM

Message from the
President

By DENNIS EARL

Dennis Earl
Local 14 President

Wow, What a great car show 
we had, close to 2,000 cars came 
through. It was a perfect day 
to celebrate the 30th Anniver-
sary of the Park and Shine. I 
would like to thank everyone 
who worked on this event, It 
was a huge success and a great 
community event. The people of 
Local 14 did it again, Thanks. 
Would love to see some younger 
members get involved with this 
show so we can guarantee its 
success for years to come. If 
anyone is interested in getting 
involved stop by and see me and 
I will put you in touch with the 
right people.

I would like to thank everyone 
for their patience with me as I 
get acclimated to the job. What 
an honor and privilege it is to 
have the opportunity to serve 
this Local. I will be meeting with 
the local standing committee 
chairs soon so we can get some 
parameters set that will make 
all of the committees successful 
and engaged with the member-
ship.

I look forward to meeting 
all the retirees at the annual 
Christmas party. Remember 
your registration form is in this 
issue of the Union Progress. 
Please fill that out and get it 
sent in so you are guaranteed a 
spot.

Please remember that your 
local union meeting is where you 
go to push new ideas and direc-
tion for your local. I am the pre-
siding officer of the local, my job 
is to make sure every member 
has a voice and an opportunity 
to participate in their union. I 
do not make the decisions, you 
do at your local meetings. So, 
please bring all your ideas to the 

meetings. Let’s get them in front 
of the membership so we can get 
everyone energized and involved. 
Once again, thank you for trust-
ing me with this honor. Hope to 
see you at the local meetings.

 In Solidarity,
 Dennis Earl 
 President Local 14
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From the 
Financial Secretary-Treasurer

By SUSIE RODGERS

By SUE RODGERS

Dear Local 14 Brothers and 
Sisters:

The fall weather seems to be 
approaching and soon the leaves 
will turn beautiful colors. The 
kids will carve pumpkins and 
take hay rides through the apple 
orchard. Fall is a beautiful time 
of year and I hope you have the 
chance to take advantage of the 
beauty it brings.

When I campaigned for this 

and the year to date gain was 
$170,724.57.

This past Sunday we held 
the annual Park N Shine at 
the Oscar Bunch Park and took 
donations to help offset the cost 
of workers in the park. The new 
Executive Board made this deci-
sion but the event was planned 
and advertised long before they 
were established. The collection 
brought $567.08. In the future 
we will make sure the event is 
publicized in advance that we 
are accepting donations. Thank 
you everyone who helped with 
the collections.

Our light bill for July was 
$1,825.31 this was higher than 
last year, so I had a conversa-
tion with everyone that uses 
this building including the 
maintenance and office staff. I 
explained the importance of con-
trolling costs in this building for 
the best interest of everyone.

I had a meeting with Merrill 
Lynch and we discussed our 
current investment package to 
make sure we are earning money 
and to see if we have any options 
to expand our investments but 
stay within the International 
guidelines. As you can see our 
current package is making a 
good amount of money and we 
agreed to stay with this for now.

Guardian Alarm trained 
me on the use of cameras and 
security system for the building. 
Dennis and I met with Hun-
tington Bank and removed all 
old names on the account and 
replaced them with ours. We 
also discussed that they remove 
charges for stop payment fees on 
checks. This was done and I am 
currently working on removing 
monthly service charges from 
the account.

We have several organizations 
and charities using the building 
on a daily, weekly and monthly 
basis with little or no cost. I have 
put this on the Executive Board 
Agenda to review and discuss at 
this month’s meeting. I will keep 
the membership informed on the 
decisions they make on this and 
all future plans.

In June we had some wind 
damage and lost some of the sid-
ing on the back of our building 
in the bar area. We contracted 
SMB Construction to do the 
work and our insurance com-
pany covered the $16,000.00 
cost. We paid the deductible of 
$1,000.00. We recovered the old 
aluminum siding and received 
nearly $300.00 to use toward the 
deductible. The work is complete 
so if you have a chance, stop by 
and take a look at it.

The brackets for the two glass 
entry doors to the upstairs hall 
were bent so I went to North-

wood Door and purchased new 
ones for $40.00. The mainte-
nance man installed the brack-
ets saving the union $250.00 for 
a service call.

Throughout the year we 
incurred problems with the air 
conditioners for the upstairs and 
downstairs hall. The work was 
contracted with Dimech Servic-
es. After conversation with our 
maintenance and reviewing the 
past invoices they overcharged 
us for May repairs. I spoke to 
the owner of Dimech and they 
agreed we pay for parts only 
on this repair saving our union 
$909.00. We also had repairs in 
July on a separate unit and I 
arranged to pay for parts only on 
this saving our union an addi-
tional $1,100.00.

Our website will soon have a 
new look and will reflect the In-
ternational Union site. This will 
provide the membership with 
more information and I think it 
looks more inviting than the old 
one.

The annual event known as 
the “Clam Bake” will be held on 
September 30, 2017 at the Tam 
O’ Shanter in Sylvania, OH. Lo-
cal 14 membership voted to pur-
chase and reserve 20 tickets on a 
first come basis, they are avail-
able at the door. This includes 
free food, music and games for 
the kids. We do not have tickets 
available at the Local 14 Union 
hall. The region puts this on and 
has handled this event the same 
way for years.

Thank you for your patience 
during this learning period of my 
new position. I appreciate Local 
14 membership and feel it is a 
privilege to be of service to you. 
I work for Local 14 membership 
and with your help we will build 
your future of this union. Please 
call upon me for any of your 
needs.

In Solidarity,
Sue Rodgers
Financial Secretary-Treasurer

job I talked about creating a 
membership survey to find out 
what Local 14 members want 
out of their union. The survey is 
complete and will be distributed 
to the full membership. Please 
take some time to fill this out. 
We want your ideas, sugges-
tions and comments. This is 
your union. Help us build it and 
create a future that benefits the 
membership.

Our Merrill Lynch actual 
account balance on 8/31/17 was 
$2,953,157.10 and the book val-
ue was $2,864,098.89. The actual 
value on 8/31/17 was $89,058.21 
more than we can report on 
the financial statement. This is 
our unrealized gain and if we 
cashed in our account at the end 
of the month we would be paid 
$2,953,157.10. The monthly 
gain for August was $4,416.03 

Attention Parents of High School Seniors, 
Class of 2018
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Local 14 
Education Committee

Innovation Ohio is a nonpar-
tisan organization dedicated 
to promoting public policy that 
moves Ohio ahead without leav-
ing some of its people behind. We 
advocate policies that strengthen 
the middle class, protect the less 
advantaged, equalize opportunity, 
and ensure that businesses large 
and small have the tools they need 
to innovate, compete, and create 
well-paying, long-term jobs.

Innovation Ohio will: • Deploy 
an army of policy experts, academ-
ics, and practitioners into policy 
debates so that the progressive 

Innovation Ohio
voice is heard and middle class 
values and interests are heeded.

• Generate and distribute 
thoughtful, real time policy 
analysis and commentary to the 
media, opinion leaders, elected 
officials, stakeholders and the 
general public.

• Ensure that reckless and 
counterproductive policies and 
proposals do not go unchallenged.

• Offer alternative policies that 
promote economic opportunity for 
all Ohioans and act as a policy and 
research hub for the progressive 
movement in our state.

59th Annual 

 
Bowling Tournament 

January 27 & 28  and  February 3 & 4, 
 February 10 & 11, 2018 

at: 

JUGS BOWLING CENTER 
5111 JACKMAN ROAD, TOLEDO, OH 43613 

USBC Certified 

OPEN TO ALL REGION 2-B, UAW MEMBERS 

Team Event    -    Singles Event    -    All Events 

Awards to both men and women winners of each event  
and in each division participation 

ALL PRIZE MONEY TO BE RETURNED 100% 

Rich Rankin, 
Director 

Region 2-B, UAW 

Official entry forms available through your  
Local Union , or you may contact  

Region 2-B, UAW 
1691 Woodlands Drive 

Maumee, OH 43537 
(419) 893-4677 

Deadline for Entries:   November 17, 2017 
RB:jb/opeiu494/afl-cio 

Art Espinoza
Local 14 Education Director

First I’d like to introduce my-
self, I am UAW Local 14’s newly 
elected Education Committee 
Director Arthur Espinoza. I have 
been an employee at GMPT for 
more than 5 years, 4 of which I 
have dedicated as an Education 
Committee member under Sue 
Rodger’s tutelage. I am currently 
an electrical apprentice and I am 
attending Owen’s Community 
College to earn my Journey-
man’s Card. I look forward to 
serving my Local and the mem-
bership.

I must give my thanks and 
gratitude to several people for 
their assistance with the Park 
and Shine this year. Dawnya 
Ferdinansen, Jim McGill, Ryan 
Baughey, Kim Baughey and 
Jamele Perry; these 5 volun-
teered their time to man the 
Education and Union Label 
Booth as well as helping to sell 
raffle tickets. Thank you all very 
much for your help, without it 
we would not have been as suc-
cessful.

The Education Committee hit 
the ground running this year 
joining with other committees 

from both the local and the unit 
collecting school supplies and 
funds in excess of $2000 for local 
area students. We set up a booth 
with other committees to pass 
out union made chips, candy and 
bottled water to the Park and 
Shine attendees and sold 50/50 
raffle tickets. We would not have 
been able to achieve this if not 
for the other committees. We 
will start buying supplies and 
assembling book bags soon. We 
have several requests from local 
area schools to provide much 
needed school supplies for their 
students.

Moving forward, it is our 
intention to work with the other 
committees as often as pos-
sible, working as a union, not as 
separate committees, to increase 
union awareness and participa-
tion in our community. Common 
goals we all have is that we want 
to correct the mistakes of the 
past, provide a future for our 
membership and work together 
to achieve more. We have many 
new faces who are eager to ac-
cept the torch and run with it. It 
is my hope that we will serve the 
membership to the best of our 
abilities.

Future fund raisers will be 

held and postings will be made 
throughout the plant. There 
are positions available on the 
Education Committee for anyone 
who is interested.  Please feel 
free to contact me via email at 
arthurt.espinosa@yahoo.com 
or through Facebook, look for 
Arthur Espinosa. Please note the 
difference in the spelling of my 
name, it is a long story but an 
interesting one.

The Local 14 UAW Education Committee would like 
to thank everyone who donated to the School Sup-
plies Collection that was held on August 16-17, 2017.  
We collected a total of $2,032.20.  This money will be 
used to purchase school supplies to be given to local 
school districts in Ohio and Michigan for kids who 
need them.  
Thank you tremendously for your generosity!
Sue Rodgers

Art Espinoza

Thanks for School Donations
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Members, Families Enjoy Labor Day Parade
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Members, Families Enjoy Labor Day Parade
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This was the 30th anniversary of the annual Park-N-Shine event held at Oscar Bunch/
Powertrain Park, and nearly 2,000 cars were shown, from antique models through to 
race cars. The whole community enjoys this spectacular event. Above and right are a 
few of the cars which were on display.

30th Annual Park-N-Shine A Huge Event
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Greetings Sisters and Broth-
ers from the Union Label Com-
mittee.

September is here and the fall 
season is quickly approaching. 
Continue to check out informa-
tion and updates on our Union 
Label bulletin board in the plant 
or our Union Label FB page. 
Social Media, display boards and 
banners are effective ways to 
reach our membership and oth-
ers on Union Label information.

Here is a brief Origin and His-
tory of the Union Label

The invention of the union 
label concept is attributed to the 
Carpenter’s Eight-Hour League 
in San Francisco, California 
which adopted a stamp in 1869 
for use on products produced 
by factories employing men on 
the eight- (as opposed to ten-) 
hour day. In 1874, that city’s 
unionized cigar-making workers 
created a similar “white labor” 
label to differentiate their cigars 
from those made by poorly paid, 
non-unionized Chinese workers. 
The concept of the union label 
as a tool for harnessing support 
from fellow working-class con-
sumers for unionization spread 
rapidly in the next decades, first 
among the cigar makers (their 
union adopted the first national 
union label in 1880), but among 
other unions as well, including 
typographers, garment work-
ers, coopers, bakers and iron 
molders. By 1909, the American 
Federation of Labor had created 
its Union Label Department.

Our Union Label committee 
had a chance to participate in 
the Toledo Labor Day Parade. 
Lenette Holden, UL Secretary, 
and I designed our banner. 
Gwendolyn Yarbrough Gordon, 
Frank St. Amour and myself had 
a chance to drive in the parade 

with our UL banner proudly 
displayed for all to see. Many 
people at the parade waved and 
yelled, “Hi Local 14 Union Label. 
Look for the Union Label”

Our committee members all 
contribute to our mission of 
promoting the Union Label. 
Desiree Williams does our Holi-
day info. Gwendolyn Yarbrough 
does our crafting info. Lenette 
Holden, our secretary, keeps us 
informed. Debby Hoppert, Rich-
ard Roach, Frank St. Amour, 
Starlisa Butler and Denise Rock 
all contribute ideas and info to 
help us to be productive as a 
committee. Recently we worked 
with the Education committee 
to promote made in the USA/
Union made school supplies. And 
we joined the Education Com-
mittee, on September 10, 2017 
at the Park and Shine Car Show 
to promote the Union Label as 
well. Much thanks to them. And 
finally thanks to all the Local 14 
members who actually assemble 
the Union assembled product, 
YAY for the UAW. Look for the 
Union/USA Label when purchas-
ing products and services!

Peace and Solidarity 
 Jamele Perry 
 UL Chair

Union Label Committee
By JAMELE PERRY

Jamele Perry

The Local 14 Union Label Committee was well-represented at the Labor Day Parade.
Above: President Dennis Earl, Trustee Jamaal Kirby, Union Label Frank St. Amour. 
Top left: Brian Van Pelt, Jamele Bailey Perry. Second left: Jamele Perry, Frank St. 
Amour, Gwendolyn Yarbrough Gordon; Union Label Committee Members.
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It’s always important to know 
what our leadership’s message 
is.  Their ability to communicate 
a clear goal and how we as a 
union can execute the goal often 
determines whether or not we 
will be successful.  Our leader-
ship can’t do it alone, they need 
all of our help.  Our input mat-
ters and helps shape the direc-
tion of where we are going as a 
union.  The following are ways 
to let our leadership know your 
concerns on issues that affect us 
all.

• Attend union meetings- 
This is the best way for us to 
talk about our issues collectively 
and try to come up with an un-

derstanding of where we are at 
and how we want to go forward.

• Put in a committee call- If 
you have an issue with what’s 
going on or are concerned about 
what might happen put in a call 
to voice your concerns.

• Contract Demands- Dur-
ing contract time put in a 
demand and try to make it more 
than a one liner.  Explain in 
more detail what you want and 
why. This is an opportunity to 
add or delete something in the 
two contracts. Remember there 
are local demands that are for 
our facility and national de-
mands that effect all facilities.  

• All employee meetings- 

Ask questions at all employee 
meetings of management.  Its 
better when we all hold them ac-
countable for their actions.

• Surveys- Sometimes there 
are surveys that go out to see 
how our location is performing, 
take this time to let manage-
ment know.

• Team Meetings- Team 
meetings are a good way to talk 
about what affects us on a daily 
basis.  This is a good time to 
build consensus amongst your 
team to amplify your voice.

• LEAD Topics- When a 
LEAD topic comes out talk to 
your learning leader. Let them 
know what you think about it.  
Your input is shared with local 
leadership and a report is sent to 
the international union when-
ever there is a LEAD topic.

The union is only in existence 
because our founders spoke 
up and took action.  Don’t let 
your voice be muted.  Speak up 
through these various channels 
and we will be even stronger 
because of your efforts!

 
 Thanks,
 Tony Totty

Different ways to have your voice heard

Henry McCoy

UAW Local 14 Retiree Chapter
Meetings are the second Thursday of each month.

Local 14 Retirees

Next meetings are 12 p.m. Thursdays,  
October 12 and November 9

Full Dinner only $3 per person
For more information, call 419 473-2854
Schedule for each meeting: 12:30 catered lunch – 

1:30 p.m. business meeting

Hello Brothers and Sisters,
Let me say summer has really 

gone by fast, hope you enjoyed 
yours. We are still in need of 
someone stepping up for the 
office of Vice President of the 
Retiree’s Chapter. Hopefully 
someone will do so. We had one 
person express an interest and 

we will let you decide on that 
person at our October meeting.

We would like to thank 
Jamaal Kirby, Tony Totty and 
others who prepared a thank 
you bar-b-que at the park for the 
retirees in appreciation for the 
legacy you left at the plant and 
the union. We announced the 

picnic, however very few retirees 
attended. They plan to make this 
an annual thing, so be prepared 
to attend next year.

This past month has been a 
hectic month for me; my wife has 
had two surgeries and is cur-
rently in a coma from the last 
one. We ask for your prayers 
as the family goes through this 
time of hopeful recovery.

If any of you retirees have 
an announcement about your 
children, grandchildren or 
yourselves that you would like to 
acknowledge in the Union Prog-
ress, let either me or the union 
hall know and we will get it in 
the next issue.

The benefits representative 
from the UAW International 
was at our August meeting to 
give us updates on our benefits. 
There were many questions. Be 
reminded, as she stated at the 
meeting, in January 2018 all 
Ohio retirees will be switched 
to Aetna. If you want to remain 
with Anthem Blue Cross Blue 
Shield you must let the benefits 
office know you wish to remain 
with them.

We would like to thank Paul 
Lee for making a proposal and 
serving lunch at our August 
meeting. Lunch was enjoyed by 
all. Again if you know of anyone 
who would like to cater, let us 
know. We had a notice in the 
last issue of Union Progress, 
seeking caterers who might be 
interested. Diane Benton will 
serve at our October meeting.

The Labor Day Parade was 
well attended as was the Park n 

Shine, we thank everyone who 
participated and who made these 
events successful. Our Septem-
ber meeting was scheduled to 
take place in the Oscar Bunch 
UAW GM Family Park, but 
it had to be moved to the hall 
due to the construction and the 
parking, also the weather was 
not the greatest. But, Thank You 
Ladies for bringing your sweet 
side dishes!

RETIREE NOTICE
For August 1, 2017
Name     Yrs Service
David L. Delong 34.2
Thomas A. Marckel  40.5
Thomas B. O’reilly  34.1
Darlene S. Bensch  37.6
Ronald J. Lockwood  19.9
Robert S. Barlow  39.2
Raymond Wood  32.1 

September 1, 2017
Name    Yrs Service
Keith A. Shrader  33.1
Billy Lewis   39
Stephen R. Hudec  33
Cynthia L Merillat  31.7
Terence A. Peters  40
Mohamad H. Mandough 39.8
Lonnie B. Rodgers  45.5 

GM Powertrain Obituaries- 
September 2017 

Eugene Grady Jr., age 77, 
passed July 16, 2017, with 30 
years of service

Margaret Odoms, age 68, 
passed July 17, 2017; spouse of 
John Odoms

James Schutt, age 75, passed 
July 22, 2017, with 38 years of 
service

Helen Pinkleman, age 88, 
passed July 27, 2017

Albert Gentz, age 93, passed 
May 23, 2017

Clarence Callis, age 75, passed 
August 13, 2017, with 25 years 
of service

Anne Ziss, age 68, passed 
August 17, 2017, with 16 years 
of service

Paul Graham, age 82, passed 
August 19, 2017, with 30 years 
of service

Carl Ritter, age 89, passed 
August 24, 2017, with 34 years 
of service

Orena Branam, age 90, passed 
June 2, 2017; surviving spouse of 
James D Branam

Johnny Rowton , age 73, 
passed May 1, 2017

Joseph Jiannuzzi, age 77, 
passed September 12, 2017, with 
30 years of service 

 
 Yours in Solidarity, 
 Henry McCoy

In Loving Memory of LaVonne Donbrosky
1938-2017

Visitation: Friday, September 22, 2017 from 
4 pm to 8 pm UAW Local 14, 5411 Jackman Rd. 
Toledo, OH 43613

LaVonne Edna Donbrosky, 78, of Toledo, 
passed away September 2, 2017 at Toledo Hos-
pital. LaVonne was born September 18, 1938 in 
Toledo to Everett and Edna (Morris) Bundy. She 
was owner of Avon’s Kitchen for more than 30 
years. LaVonne was a member of the UAW Local 
14 and the Fraternal Order of Eagles in Toledo, Ohio.

She is survived by her children, Bonnie L. (Rob) Crider, Ronald 
L.(Julie Clarahan) Donbrosky, Joel D. (Kelli) Donbrosky, brother, 
Ernie; sisters, Glenda “Jo”, Evelyn “Skeeter”, Laura “Snooky”, 
Monna; 12 grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren.

She is preceded in death by her parents, a daughter, Melinda Don-
brosky, a brother, Frank, and 2 sisters, Donna and Jeanette.

The family will be having a celebration of LaVonne’s life from 4 to 
8 p.m. Friday September 22, 2017 at the UAW Local 14, 5411 Jack-
man Rd. Toledo, OH 43613.

To leave a special message for LaVonne’s family, please visit www.
NewcomerToledo.com

LaVonne 
Donbrosky



 PAGE 12 UNION PROGRESS SEPTEMBER 22, 2017

Maria Braman
Local 14 Head Trustee

Hi! I would like to thank the 
members for electing me to 
be one of the trustees for our 
Union. I was born and raised in 
Toledo. My father, Al Torres, is 
currently employed here at the 
plant. He was hired at GM right 
after graduating from Swanton 
High School. 

I graduated from Whitmer 
High School and University 
of Toledo with an Associate’s 
Degree in Accounting. 

I was hired at GM in 2012.  I 
work in Case Sub Mainline 2 
RWD on second shift. I have 
many years to work before I re-
tire so I decided that I needed to 
get involved with the Union to 
be a part of an action instead of 
wishing for things to change. I 
went outside of my comfort zone 
and ran for trustee. It was scary 
putting myself out there but it 
has been so worth it. Imagine if 
everyone felt that way. How are 
we to get ideas and suggestions 
if there is no participation?

I am the mother to three girls. 
My oldest daughter, Bianca, is 

a mechanical engineer for Dana 
Automotive. 

My stepdaughter, Leah, is at-
tending University of Toledo for 
bioengineering. 

My four year old, Maizen, 
wants to be a doctor superhero 
cowgirl when she grows up. 

Yes, I am a Michigan fan. Go 
Blue!

Please feel to free to contact 
me with any concerns.

In solidarity,
Maria Braman

Trustee Message

Maria Braman
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For UAW news, 
log on to 

Visit the UAW’s 
Web Site

www.uaw.org

Classified  Advertising

Air Maint. Heat & Cooling: 
Sales, Service, Installation. Heat-
ing & air cond., duct work, humidi-
fication, water heaters. 
Service - Ross 419 470-1680: 
Sales - Ray 734 847-7351

Lawn Care:  
“Lawn Busters” 
Jamie Henderson: 419 867-7257

ABC Powerwash, LLC
Chuck Thatcher
1826 N. Benore, Erie, MI 48133 
Trucks, Trailers & Much More 
To call Chuck: 419-392-5164 

Ulrich’s Accounting and Tax 
Service 

Business and Individual Tax 
Prep E-File and Notary Service 
Available Fast Service and Quick 
Returns Discount to Seniors and 
UAW Members. Sandy Ulrich 
11488 Kruse Rd. Petersburg Mi. 
49270 (734) 856-8038 

HAWG HEAVEN
Sport Fishing Charter

Walleye & Perch
All Bait & tackle provided

2-4 people
Captain Jim Cortez

U.S. Coast Guard Licensed
Phone 419-343-6482

AP Parts Retiree

Custom Floors & Walls
Sean Howard – Ceramic - 

Natural Stone - Hardwoods
419-705-2141

Cheryl’s White Glove  
Cleaning, Ltd.

Registered with BBB
Call 419-870-6938

Gramz Flowers and Gifts: 
Call Cheryl Fuleky owner at (419) 
882-3032.

Family Medical Services
Industrial Medical Center 5911 
Benore Rd. 419-726-6500. Com-
plete family medical services.

Newhouse Lock & Key 
(419)-478-2901

Specializing in rekeying houses!

Bay Cove Rentals 
Bed and Breakfast 
An 1899 Centennial Farm 

House nested on 5 acres. 28 foot 
swimming pool with 34 foot deck. 
Six beautifully decorated rooms. 
Each offer a TV, refrigerator and 
microwave. Located 1/4 mile from 
Lake Erie on Brest Bay 

Rates available by the night or 
weekly. Contact Bobby Yancey 
419-384-3330

Amway
Marvin and Tracee Anderson
Amway Independent Business 
Owner 517-605-6535 
tracee.ta@gmail.com 
 http://www.
amway.com/MarvinAnderson

Tech Geek for Hire  
Dan McCormick, Helping Make 

Technology Work for You. 419-
405-TECH (8324) Website: www.
techgeekforhire.net and Email: 
techgeek4hire@gmail.com

Join Capt. Lenny Miller for 
largemouth bass fishing charters 
in Florida on Lake Tarpon! Get 
Reel Guide Service, LLC 419 346 
8006 www. laketarponbassfish-
ing.com

UAW LOCAL 14 UNION HALL 
419-473-2854 

2017 HALL RENTAL RATES 
Effective – December 9, 2016 

 
DAY OF WEEK  UPSTAIRS HALL  DOWNSTAIRS HALL   BAR   
FRI-SAT-SUNDAY ONLY Capacity- 325 people  Capacity- 120 people  Capacity- 80 people 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
FRIDAY NIGHT  $400.00 RENT  $300.00 RENT              $200.00 RENT 
$250.00 DEPOSIT   $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEP.  
Enter time: 12:00 PM  $650.00 TOTAL  $550.00 TOTAL  $450.00 TOTAL 
Exit time:  12:30 AM 
No night before decorating – unless pre-approved 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
SATURDAY NIGHT  $400.00 RENT  $300.00 RENT  $200.00 RENT 
$250.00 DEPOSIT   $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEP. 
Enter time: 9:00 AM  $650.00 TOTAL  $550.00 TOTAL  $450.00 TOTAL 
Exit time: 12:30 AM 
No night before decorating – unless pre-approved 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
SUNDAY AFTERNOON $100.00 RENT  $100.00 RENT  $100.00 RENT 
$250.00 DEPOSIT  $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEPOSIT $250.00 SEC. DEP. 
Additional $100.00 for Wedding $350.00 TOTAL  $350.00 TOTAL  $350.00 TOTAL 
Or Wedding Reception.   Enter time:  12:00 PM  Enter Time: 9:00 AM  Enter time: 9:00 AM 
This change effective April 26, 2015 Exit time:   10:00 PM  Exit time:   10:00 PM  Exit time: 10:00 PM 
No night before decorating 

 
� MUST BE A MEMBER OF LOCAL 14 TO RENT THE HALL. 
� There will be a maintenance person to open and close the building 
� NO hard liquor is allowed.  Beer or wine only. No CO2 provided. 
� Outside catering is allowed. 
� There is a kitchen available for cooking.  The stove/oven is a $25.00 extra charge.  There is a beer cooler 
� If there are any damages or excess cleaning needed we will keep the $250.00 security deposit AND you 

will have to pay for additional repairs. 
� You are responsible for setting up and arranging the tables and chairs yourself. Respect the floors and do 

not drag tables or chairs across the floor. 
� You must take home decorations and supplies you brought with you the same day, or it will be disposed 

of. NO TAPE OR TACKS ON THE WALLS OR CEILING. 
� Garbage cans and liners are available at no charge.  Leave all refuse IN THE BUILDING.     
� No sweeping or mopping is required, but can put up chairs to make it easier for the maintenance staff.  

Spills should be taken care of immediately.  Notify maintenance staff for a mop or use paper towels. 
� Upstairs renters – a handicapped entrance is at the back of the building for the elevator.   
� Because we are in a neighborhood, please keep guests from congregating in the parking lot and from 

parking in the neighbor’s yards. 
� Our license with the City of Toledo does NOT allow TEEN PARTIES.    
� THE SMALL FRONT PARKING LOT IS FOR UAW MADE VEHICLES ONLY!  THE PARKING 

POLICY WILL BE ENFORCED.  FOREIGN AND NON-UAW VEHICLES MUST PARK IN THE 
REAR PARKING LOT. 

� This hall is not intended for money making events.  Medical or organization fundraisers must be pre-
approved.  Gambling is not permitted. 

HAWG HANGER
Sport Fishing Charter and 

Beachfront Accommodations at 
“The Reefs”

Walleye Fishing
All bait and tackle provided
www.hawghanger.com
Capt. Mike McCroskey
Phone 419-539-4319
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UAW Trustees’ Semi-Annual Audit Report (cont. from Page 1)
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Local 14 Retiree Enjoy Annual Picnic In Upstairs Hall

Local 14 retirees held their annual picnic meeting indoors this year due to threatening weather, but everyone enjoyed the fellowship upstairs 
at Local 14 Hall. Above are a few of the scenes from the event.
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UAW App Brings You The 
Latest  News, Resources

UAW News – Since its release almost one year ago, the 
UAW App has been a platform for convenient access to 
essential information at your fingertips. From Big 3 Auto 
Bargaining contracts to daily news and actions on the is-
sues working families care about, the UAW App is here 
for members.

Unlike Facebook, Twitter and other essential social plat-
forms, the development of this handy resource is crafted 
by us, and is set up to grow specifically to members’ needs. 
Expect more features and resources in the future as we’re 
always focused on how to improve our communications with 
you and get feedback on the kinds of things that members 
want to see on the app moving forward.

So download the UAW app today and get connected. Text 
“APP” to 99795* to get a link to download the UAW App 
sent right to your smartphone!

Included in the UAW App are:
Sections for updates on news
A section for national events that members can attend
Ability to access official UAW social media platforms
Information about the UAW including the UAW con-

stitution
Notifications so you can always know what’s going on 

with the UAW
Resources, such as Big 3 Auto Bargaining Contracts
Text “APP” to 99795* to get a link to download the UAW 

App delivered to your phone or tap below to download on 
your device.


